
Metro Board of Directors 
January 22,2009 

MOTION 
Supervisor Antonovich 

The Transportation Foundation of Los Angeles (TFLA) has proposed that 
Metro work with them in developing an internship program for displaced 
veterans. A carehl evaluation of this program would help determine if it is 
in Metro's best interests to pursue this program with the TFLA for fiscal 
year 2009- 10. 

I THEREFORE MOVE that the CEO instruct staff to evaluate the TFLA 
proposal, to seek feedback as necessary from the TFLA, and to provide a 
report on their evaluation and recommendation for action on this proposal at 
the February 2009 meeting. 


